
     
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  

Facility Planning Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, March 1, 2023 
5:30 – 7:00 p.m. 

The meeting began at 5:30 p.m. with a welcome from Deputy Superintendent Kyle 
Hayden. 

Patron members present: John Chambers, Robbin Dunbar, Ryan Carhart, Travis Barta, 
Paul Taylor, Kevin Nunnally, Erika Sheets, Matt Schmitt, Syed Hammad Hussain 
Patron members absent: Carrie Williams 
Board of Education members present: Jan Kessinger, Kaety Bowers, Tom Mitchell 
Board of Education members absent: 
Staff members present: Erik Pollom, Jake Slobodnik, Kaci Brutto, Kyle Hayden, Jason 
Gillam, 
Staff members absent: Shelly Nielson 

Kyle Hayden reviewed the information and committee discussions from the February 
22nd meeting. 

Erik Pollom, Assistant Director of Planning and Operations, presented information about 
the six schools the committee had recommended for further discussion. 

● Aubry Bend Middle 
● Oxford Middle 
● Leawood Elementary 
● Mission Trail Elementary 
● Overland Trail Elementary 
● Valley Park Elementary 



 
 

 
 

 

 

The committee came to a consensus to closely monitor the enrollment but take no 
action on Aubry Bend’s boundaries at this time. The committee agreed to continue 
exploring options to address the current and projected student enrollment at Oxford 
Middle School and Leawood, Mission Trail, Overland Trail and Valley Park elementary 
schools. 

The next meeting will be scheduled on April 5th. 




